

August 2018

Daniel Walton National Secretary Australian Workers' Union (AWU)

E-mail: <u>daniel.walton@nat.awu.net.au</u>; <u>debra.bushell@nat.awu.net.au</u>; <u>alee@industriall-union.org</u>

Solidarity with Australian Workers' Union (AWU) at Alcoa of Australia

Dear comrade Daniel.

I am writing to you to express our full support and solidarity with our sisters and brothers from the Australian Workers' Union (AWU) at Alcoa's Pinjarra, Wagerup, and Kwinana refineries, and the Huntley and Willowdale bauxite mines, who decided earlier this month to go on an indefinite strike after 20 months of highly unsatisfactory negotiations.

We fully support the decision of the 1600 workers, who walked off the jobs indefinitely after negotiations broke down over job security and the preservation of current terms and conditions of employment.

Our union, which also represents workers at Alcoa, condemns in the strongest terms Alcoa of Australia' intransigent stance, which would deny workers any job security. Furthermore, we find it unacceptable that the company is threatening workers with termination, as a way of pressuring them into accepting substandard working conditions.

We stand strong in solidarity with our sisters and brothers at Alcoa's Pinjarra, Wagerup, and Kwinana refineries, and the Huntley and Willowdale bauxite mines, and you can count on our full support, working together with IndustriALL Global Union and other unions at Alcoa.

In solidarity,

Frode Alfheim

President Industri Energi